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Letter to the Editor re: String of Atrocities

Dear Editor,
It comes as no surprise, unfortunately, that the nation finds it difficult to shed the images of death and sacrifice in observing the Season of Lent, what with the string of atrocities that has victimized innocent civilians in recent weeks.
One is led to believe thus, considering the Arroyo government’s nonchalance on the orchestrated murder of leaders and members of legitimate people’s organizations, party list groups, and even members of the media.  Continued inaction means passive approval of such atrocities.
Familiarity with hardships naturally breeds contempt for the current system.  Notably, these atrocities are occurring at the backdrop of a moribund economy.  The Arroyo administration’s intractable introduction of oppressive taxes expectedly elicits strong discontent from the masses, leading to protests.  As an inordinate response, however, the frantic state employs its armed agents to pacify a dissenting people.  Martial law, it seems, has already reared its ugly head, but lacking the blunt formality of declared policy.  
The statistics on the killings of journalists and activists have reached an alarming rate.
Since President Arroyo was installed into power in 2001, 26 journalists have been killed, 13 of them in 2004 alone.
It was also in 2001 when military and paramilitary groups began an all-out assault against leaders and members of Bayan Muna.  Some 49 members of Bayan Muna nationwide have been killed from April 15, 2001 to March 15 of this year, while ten others have been abducted and remain missing.
Even pundits appear convinced that political repression against known critics of the government’s anti-people policies has become the linchpin of President Arroyo’s so-called Strong Republic.  Enacting an Anti-terrorism Bill at this point will be merely ministerial as the curtailment of press freedom and other civil rights are already being committed by the state, albeit in a covert and craven manner.
The vicious and cowardly attempt to annihilate Bayan Muna, Anakpawis, Gabriela Women’s Party, and legitimate grassroots organizations is an assault against the brand of politics and societal reforms they seek to sustain and achieve.  The killings, abductions, and other rights violations against political activists, media practitioners, and all civilians must be put to a stop.
If the downfall of two previous regimes were to be any measure, fascism can never preclude the inexorable political challenges that an inherently exploitative and crisis-ridden system will eternally encounter.  No militarist solution can fully douse the people’s desire for social justice and equality.
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